
Addendum No. 1 
 

January 29, 2024 
 

ITB No. 24-001  
Invitation to Bid for  

Construction of Fire Station No. 172   
Sanibel Fire & Rescue District 

 
 
The following paragraph on page 3 of the Invitation to Bid is revised as shown below with 
deletions shown as strike through and additions underlined. 
 
Pre-Bid Conference 
 
A mandatory pre-bid conference will be held on February 9th, 2024 at 10:00 AM at Sanibel 
Fire Headquarters – Station 171 - 2351 Palm Ridge Rd, Sanibel, FL 33957.  Bidders are 
encouraged to attend and participate in the conference; however, aAttendance at this 
conference is not required to submit a bid.  Information presented at the pre-bid 
conference does not alter this solicitation or the contract documents. The District will 
issue Addenda if it makes any changes to the contract documents that result from 
discussions at the pre-bid conference.  Information presented, and statements made at 
the pre-bid conference will not be binding or legally effective unless incorporated in an 
Addendum. 
 


